
Welcome to the Old 41 PD&E Study!
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Para Preguntas En Español
Si usted necesita información de este proyecto en español, por favor 
comuníquese con el Sr. Marlon Bizerra de la Oficina del Departamento 
de Transporte de la Florida, por teléfono al (863) 519-2250. También 
puede usar el correo electrónico: marlon.bizerra@dot.state.fl.us.

Old 41 (CR 887) 
PD&E Study

From US 41 in Collier County to Bonita Beach Road in Lee County

Collier and Lee Counties

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is conducting a 
Project Development and Environment (PD&E) study for proposed improvements 
to Old 41 (County Road 887) from US 41 in Collier County to Bonita Beach Road 
in Lee County, for a distance of approximately 2.73 miles. If you are receiving this 
newsletter, it is because FDOT has identified you as someone with property or 
interests within or near the study area.

The purpose of this PD&E study is to evaluate and document potential engineering 
and environmental effects of any proposed improvements needed to relieve existing 

congestion and accommodate future travel demand from 
projected population and employment growth in the area. 
Improvements may include the potential widening of the 
roadway up to four lanes, as well as safety considerations 
for bicyclists and pedestrians, such as marked bicycle 
lanes, sidewalks, and/or a shared-use path. FDOT is 
conducting this PD&E study in accordance with the 
requirements of the National Environmental Policy Act 
(NEPA) and other applicable federal and state laws and 
regulations.

You are encouraged to participate in the Old 41 PD&E 
study and we invite your questions and comments! During 
the study, we will host an alternatives public information 
meeting and a formal public hearing to provide project 
information and receive your comments. We are also 
available to meet with your community or neighborhood 
association. If you have questions, or would like to schedule 
a meeting, please contact FDOT project manager Steven 
A. Andrews. His contact information is shown in the upper 
left. 
The project website (also in the upper left) will include all 
study-related documents and announcements. You can 
submit comments or questions at any time during the study 
through the ‘Email Updates’ page on the project website.

Contact Us
Steven A. Andrews, Project Manager
Florida Department of Transportation
P.O. Box 1249
Bartow, Florida 33831
Phone: 863-519-2270
Email: Steven.Andrews@dot.state.fl.us

Financial Project Number 435110-1-22-01 & 435347-1-22-01

www.swflroads.com/oldus41/pdestudy
PROJECT WEBSITE



Old 41 (CR 887) PD&E Study
Steven A. Andrews 
Florida Department of Transportation
Environmental Management Office
P.O. Box 1249
Bartow, FL 33831
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Project Begins

Newsletter #1

Data Collection

Engineering & Environmental Analysis

Newsletter #2

Alternatives Public Information Meeting

Newsletter #3

Public Hearing

Newsletter #4

Study Complete

Schedule
Shown below is an overview of the project schedule. We are currently in the ‘Data Collection’ phase and will begin 
to develop alternatives to present at an alternatives public information meeting in spring 2020. The public hearing 
is anticipated for late 2020. 

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions 
required by applicable federal environmental laws for this 
project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida 
Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. 
§327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 
14, 2016 and executed by the Federal Highway Administration 
and FDOT.

FDOT solicits public participation without regard to race, 
color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family 
status. People who require special accommodations under 
the Americans with Disabilities Act or who require translation 
services (free of charge) should contact Cynthia Sykes, District 
One Title VI Coordinator, at (863) 519-2287 or e-mail at  
cynthia.sykes@dot.state.fl.us. 


